
 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

Bedgebury Pinetum – Education and 
Conservation Plantings 

Planting Areas with 
existing feature trees 

Track side 
Plantings 

Proposals for Education and Conservation Plantings in Bedgebury 
Forest 
 
The map indicates the ride side areas (turquoise) that we would like to 
plant with specimen trees.  These plantings are necessary to deliver: 
� Messages on the plight of trees from around the world 
� Examples of and stories on globally threatened trees 
� Showcasing the species that could be effected by Climate Change 
� Enhance the landscape and amenity value of the site 
 
The area's chosen are based on the traditional Estate practice of planting 
specimen trees along ride-sides and at junctions.  These plantings add to 
the historic landscape and are a feature of Bedgebury.  In addition these 
tracks and junctions are the busiest on the site and will attract the largest 
audience. 
 
In many cases it will not be necessary to remove the sweet chestnut, as 
planting will follow coppicing.  Any competing coppice will then be 
managed on a short rotation.  The planting groups are likely to be small 
numbers of both conifer and broadleaf trees. 
 
A number of ‘glades’ have already been cleared around existing feature 
trees (red dots).  These will be kept open by periodic management.  The 
feature trees are mainly conifers with several large Sweet Chestnut. 
 
The total area required for this work is approximately 3ha.  The average 
size is 0.074ha with the largest area, 0.3ha, within the current Pinetum 
boundary (area 39). To put this in perspective over 500ha of Bedgebury 
Forest is PAWS, which is to be actively moved to native broadleaf 
woodland.  The 3ha required for our international conservation obligations 
is tiny when considered on the landscape scale. 
 
Early mitigation for the perceived loss of the chestnut woodland could be 
the management of 2 areas (green hatch) to encourage native species.  
These areas are currently pine plantations with a heathland flora.  The 
total area adjacent to the site equates to 3.6ha, i.e. greater than the loss.  
The woodland would be eventually be a ‘heathy wood’ in character. 
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